TOWN OF HINESBURG NOTICE OF VACANCY October 8, 2020

In accordance with 24 V.S.A. § 961(a), the Selectboard of the Town of Hinesburg hereby gives notice of a vacancy created by resignation in the office of Selectboard effective September 28, 2020

The Selectboard, pursuant to 24 V.S.A. § 963, will plan to schedule interviews for this position at their meeting on October 21, 2020, and will notify the public of the chosen applicant soon after. The person appointed will serve until a town election is had at Town Meeting Day in March, 2021.

CITIZENS' RIGHT TO PETITION FOR VOTE: Titles 17 V.S.A. § 2643 and 24 V.S.A. § 963 grant citizens the right to petition for a vote to replace the Selectboard's appointee at a special town meeting. If a special town meeting is called, the newly elected town officer will remain in office for the balance of the unexpired term. If a special town meeting is not called, the Selectboard's appointee will remain in office until the next annual town meeting.

To exercise this right, citizens must present a petition calling for an election for this office signed by five percent of the legal voters of the Town to the Town Clerk prior to the next annual Town Meeting.

The Selectboard will follow the same process used to appoint members of other committees and boards. Those interested in applying for this position can fill out an application accessed at http://hinesburg.org/documents/cbc application form.pdf

Applications must be submitted no later than October 16, 2020.

Submit applications to the Town Administrator, Renae Marshall, at rmarshall@hinesburg.org

Dated this 8th day of October, 2020.

Selectboard Vice-Chair